Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

CITY OF GROVELAND

Request for proposal for professional engineering services for preliminary engineering and environmental (PD&E) study for the conceptual design of proposed improvements to Crittenden Street, an urban collector roadway, between SR 50/SR 33 and SR 19.

The City of Groveland (City) requests proposals from an Engineering Consultant to investigate alternative traffic solutions and to provide documented information necessary for the City and the County to reach a decision on the type, design, location, and alignment of improvements to Crittenden Street as an alternate or bypass for a portion of SR 50 through the downtown area of the City. The Project will be conducted under an interlocal agreement between The City of Groveland and Lake County, with management of the Project by the City. The studies shall meet all requirements of the Florida Department of Transportation and the Federal National Environmental Policy Act Requirements.
The PD&E study shall include, but not be limited to: data collection; traffic studies; natural feature data; utility impacts; hazardous waste site data (Level l); design alternatives considered; permitting requirements; report preparation with summary and conclusions and a public presentation with maps and graphics prepared by the Consultant.
RFP specifications are available on the City’s website: www.groveland-fl.gov, or by contacting Teresa Greenham, Community Development Director at the address below, (352)429-2141, Ext. 225, e-mail: teresa.greenham@groveland- fl.gov. Deadline for receipt of submittals is 4:00 p.m., February 24, 2006. Any submittals received after this time will not be considered and will be returned. Submittals shall be delivered to Teresa Greenham, Community Development Director, City of Groveland, 156 S. Lake Ave., Groveland, FL 34736.

